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JOINT MEETING OF THE CABINET /  
EDUCATION SKILLS AND CULTURE SCRUTINY COMMITTEES 

 
(Council Chamber - Port Talbot Civic Centre) 

 
Members Present:  20 November 2019 
 
 
Chairperson: 
 

Councillor R.Mizen 
 

Vice Chairperson: 
 

Councillor S.Rahaman 
 

Councillors: 
 

S.apDafydd, S.E.Freeguard, N.T.Hunt, 
S.K.Hunt, S.A.Knoyle, A.Llewelyn, S.Miller,  
J.D.Morgan, S.Paddison, S.M.Penry, 
L.M.Purcell, S.Renkes, D.Whitelock and 
A.N.Woolcock 
 

Officers In 
Attendance 
 

S.Phillips, A.Evans, H.Jenkins, K.Jones, 
A.Thomas, C.Griffiths, H.Jones, P. Walker, 
C.Davies and J.Woodman-Ralph 
 

Cabinet Invitees: 
 

Councillors C.Clement-Williams, D.Jones, 
R.G.Jones, E.V.Latham, A.R.Lockyer, 
P.A.Rees, P.D.Richards and A.J.Taylor 
 

 

 
1. APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRPERSON AND VICE CHAIRPERSON 

 
Agreed that Councillor R.Mizen be appointed Chairperson and that 
Councillor S.Rahaman be appointed Vice Chairperson for this joint 
meeting.         
          
 

2. ACCESS TO MEETINGS 
 
That pursuant to Section 100A (4) and (5) of the Local Government 
Act 1972 the public be excluded for the following items of business 
which involved the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined 
in Paragraph 14 of Part 4 of Schedule 12A to the above Act. 
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3. PONTARDAWE ARTS CENTRE REPORT 

 
The Joint Committee received details of the proposal to develop a 
cinema at Pontardawe Arts Centre, and other associated 
improvements as detailed in the private circulated report. 
 
Members discussed the various aspects of the development and 
were very pleased with the proposal.  It was felt that it would bring 
positive economic benefit to not just the Pontardawe area but the 
surrounding areas as well. 
 
Following scrutiny, the committee was supportive of the proposals to 
be considered by the cabinet board. 
 
 

4. MARGAM PARK REPORT  
 
Members received a presentation and report on the proposal to 
develop visitor attractions at Margam Country Park as detailed in the 
private circulated report. 
 
Discussion took place on the development of the different visitor 
attractions.  Members were very pleased with the proposal and felt 
that it would bring positive economic benefits to the area. 
 
Following scrutiny, the committee was supportive of the proposals to 
be considered by the cabinet board. 
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